
 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

— Mass Schedule — 
Monday-Saturday 

 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 

Saturday 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday 7:30-7:50 am 

or 3:30-4:30 pm,  

or by appointment. 

Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time, October 21, 2018 

Dear Parishioners, 

 One of the urges in our human condition, an urge that we all have, is to look 

out for ourselves.  After all, if we do not look out for ourselves, no one else will do it 

for us.  Oh, I suppose our parents looked after our welfare, but once we leave the 

house, we are the ones who need to be responsible for our present and future.  In 

light of this thought process, I find our gospel rather interesting.  We have two of the 

apostles who had been with Jesus for quite a while, James and John, deciding that 

they need to speak up and look after the number one in their lives, namely them-

selves.  So they ask Jesus, “Teacher, we want you to do for us whatever we ask of 

you.”  That is somewhat of a loaded statement to ask anyone, let alone Jesus.  But 

Jesus lets them speak to find out what they were asking.  And I’m sure to His sur-

prise, they sated:  “grant that in your glory we may sit one at your right, and the oth-

er at your left.”  Not sure that they knew exactly what they were asking, but they 

wanted to be two steps in front of the other apostles in this request.  After all, they 

were looking out for number one, namely, themselves.  But Jesus lets them know 

that this was not His to give to them, but it was from God the Father.  But in the 

meantime, they would be asked to drink of the cup that He was to drink, to be bap-

tized with His baptism—and they really had no understanding what that would mean 

for their future.  But He was preparing them for the inevitable. 

 The other interesting part of this gospel was the reaction of the other ten 

apostles to this request by James and John.  All it says was that the ten became     

indignant at these two apostles.  Perhaps the indignation came from the fact that they 

didn’t make the same request.  Whatever the reason, it gives Jesus the opportunity to 

challenge them to think not just of themselves but rather how they could serve each 

other.  This is when Jesus states boldly, “whoever wishes to be great among you, 

will be your servant; whoever wishes to be first among you will be the slave of all.  

For the son of Man did not come to be served but to serve and to give His life as a 

ransom for many.”  In other words, Jesus turns the table of thinking totally upside 

down and challenges the apostles not to think from their human condition but rather 

to think from the Christ-like dimension that was to be front and center in their lives.   

And even to this day, this is the challenge for you and for me.  How best can I serve 

others in and through my life.  I once read a holy card that stated I AM THIRD.  

Translated this meant that God was first, our neighbor was second, and me, I AM 

THIRD.  A beautiful statement challenging all of us in the way we think and live. 

 We want to welcome Fr. Delix Michel, pastor of our sister parishes in Haiti, 

who is here in Quincy to visit and enlighten us as to how our sister parishes are do-

ing with our stewardship for them.  He will be meeting with our Haiti committee 

members and giving us a detailed report.  Again, since the last time that he was here, 

we hope to present him with another check for him to continue his ministry and ser-

vice to the people we call our brothers and sisters in Haiti.  On behalf of our parish 

family, we welcome Fr. Delix and reassure him that he has our love and support as 

we continue to assist him in his ministry in Haiti. 

Next Meeting    
 

 

Pizza Party 
 

October 21st : 6:30pm—8:00pm 
 

Drop Off at Cassano’s 

Pick Up in the Martha Jane Room 
 

  

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders  

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

November 11 at 6:00—7:30pm  
in the Gym 

    

A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parishioners 

and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn more about 

the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy these fun evenings 

in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. Wear your Saints Alive Shirt or 

pick one up that night!    

~Mass Intentions~ 
 

October 22-28, 2018 
 

22. Monday 8:00 a.m. 

   Rosina Nicholson 

23. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 

   Joseph J. Badamo 

24. Wednesday 8:30am 

  Mary Lou Anderson 

25. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 

   D.J. Venvertloh 

26. Friday 8:00 a.m. 

   Special Intention 

27. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      

   Kenneth & Dorothy 

 Schlipman 

27. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 

   Dorothy & Wayne 

 Messick 

28. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 

   Our Parish Family 

28. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 

   Luke Mayfield 

28. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 

   Paul Poore 



2 

Week of October 21, 2018 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 

2500 Maine Street 

Quincy, IL 62301 
Phone: 217-223-1120 

Website: www.stpeterschool.com 
Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

CD of the Week 

From Mormon Missionary to the Catholic Church- 

Thomas Smith 

Thomas Smith was raised as a Morman and can trace his 

family lineage back seven generations. Speaking from this 

unique perspective, he shares his beliefs and incredible 

experiences as a Morman missionary in Alabama, and what 

ultimately led him to convert to Christianity and become a 

protestant minister. He later entered the Catholic Church 

and is now a popular speaker. 

www.lighthousecatholicmedia.org promo code 104597 
 

Adoration Chapel Hours 

   These are the available hours in the Adoration Chapel: 

Monday Midnight-1:00am (3,4,5), 3:00-4:00am, 11:00pm-

Midnight (3), Tuesday 1:00-2:00am (alt. weeks), 2:00-

3:00am (1,2,4,5), Saturday 2:00-3:00am, 5:00-6:00pm 

(1,4). Please call Mary at 653-3127 or Gina at 257-9966.  

Chapel # is 214-0132.  
 

Attention all Young Adults  

(Single, married, male, female, 18-40ish)! 

   A brainstorming session has been set to create a social 

Young Adult group at St. Peter! At this first meeting we will 

discuss the goals and future activities of the group. The first 

meeting will be Tuesday, October 23rd at 6:30pm in the 

Maria Goretti Room (in the church basement). Text or call 

Elise Sutter at 440-5300, elisemsutter@gmail.com or Emily 

Kite at 779-5009, Kiteem@quincy.edu if you have any ques-

tions.     Please come, bring a friend, and share your ideas! 
 

Protecting God’s Children Class at Blessed Sacrament 

   The following Protecting God's Children session has been 

scheduled at Blessed Sacrament Parish, Quincy: 

 Monday, October 22nd, 6:00-9:00 pm   

All sessions will be held in the Leo Amen Room (cafeteria) of 

Blessed Sacrament School, 1117 South 7th.  Access to the 

school is via the alley (South) side entrance. Please call 222

-2759 (parish office) to register for this session. 
 

Protecting God’s Children Class at St. Dominic 

   A "Protecting God's Children" session will be held at St. 

Dominic School on Tuesday, October 23rd.  Registration 

begins at 6:00 p.m. with the presentation beginning at 6:15 

p.m.  Please register by calling St. Dominic School office at 

224-0041 or St. Anthony Parish Office at 222-5996. 
 

Women’s Cursillo #338  

   Women’s Cursillo #338 will be held November 1-4 at the 

Franciscan Retreat Center located at 1909 N. 18th Street in 

Quincy.  Cursillo ("Cur see yo") is a three day weekend that 

introduces people to simple methods for nurturing and 

growing their relationship with Christ. It provides an experi-

ence of living in a Christian community and interaction with 

other Christians. Please note that non-Catholics are wel-

come.     For more information or to receive an application 

please call Dwight/Barb Seeley at 217-224-5615 or go to 

www.quincycursillo.com and “applications”. 
 

St. Rose of Lima Hosting Assumptions (Catholic Store) 

   St. Rose of Lima is hosting Assumptions (Catholic Store) 

who will be selling items from 10:00 am to Noon at the Par-

ish Hall on Sat., Nov. 17.  Entrance from parking lot on 

north side. This will be their last sale in Quincy for 

2018.  Call at least a week before to request any particular 

items to be brought to the sale at (309) 833-1979.   

Baptism 

   Henry Scott Fuqua, son of Jonathan & Angela (Moore) Fuqua, 

was made a child of God through the reception of the sacra-

ment of Baptism on Sunday, October 14, 2018. 
 

Area Events 

Sunday, October 21: St. Francis Solanus Annual Pancake & 

Sausage, 7:30 a.m. until Noon; St. Francis Hall. Everyone is 

invited! 

Tuesday, October 23: St. Rose of Lima Card Party, doors open 

at 11:00 a.m., lunch $7 served at Noon; call 316-6737. 

Friday, October 26: St. Thomas Trivia Night, 7:00 p.m., St. 

Thomas Church Hall, Camp Point, IL. Tea, coffee, and light 

snack provided. BYOB. Silent Auction. Hosted by Men and Wom-

en’s Society. Up to 8 people per table. $100 per table. Reserva-

tions call 217-779-0874.  

Sunday, October 28: St. Edward Turkey Dinner, 11:00 a.m.- 

2:00 p.m., Mendon, IL. Join us for a homemade family-style 

meal. $10 adults, $6 children 10 & under, free children 4 & 

under. Carry-outs available for $10 each. Mass time 9:30 a.m. 

Saturday, November 3: Birthright Trivia Night & Silent Auction, 

Doors open at 5:00pm, Trivia at 7:00pm; QU Health & Fitness 

Center. $125 per team - up to 8 players. Silent auction & 

50/50, BYOB, food & soda offered. $10 a person auction only.  

Sunday, November 4: St. Joseph Holy Name Trap Shoot, start-

ing at Noon, 1435 E. 1500th St, Quincy, IL. Trap shooting and 

card playing. Prizes, bacon & turkey. Soup, sandwiches, drinks. 

All are welcome! 
 

St. Veronica Guild 

   The St. Veronica Guild will meet Thursday, October 25 in the 

Lower Level of the rectory at 1:00 p.m., making prayer shawls & 

blankets for those who need to feel the love of Jesus in a time 

of need. All are welcome, please join us! 
 

Pictorial Directory Pictures 

   If you had your picture taken for the pictorial directory but did 

not order pictures, your picture should be available in the Nar-

thex. They are in alphabetical order and there are difference 

size envelopes so please look closely. 
 

QND Shadow Day Friday, November 9 

   This day is for students interested in finding out more about 

QND. (8th graders from the Quincy Catholic Elementary Schools 

will have their own visit in February.) Visit our campus for all or 

part of the day to experience what it’s like during a typical 

school day. You will have the opportunity to shadow a current 

freshman following his/her schedule. Meet QND students and 

teachers, attend classes, tour the school and have lunch on us. 

School starts 7:45 a.m. and ends 2:18 p.m. Register 

at www.quincynotredame.org or call 217-223-2479. 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 

~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  

~John Meyer                  ~Ian Mehaffy 

~Dan Barry ~Jack O’Hara    

~Sharon Zehnle           ~Paul Meyer 

~Arlene Lansing         ~Lilli Foster    ~Mike Creek 

~Isabelle Meyer      ~Betty C. Wiewel            ~Joan Russell              

~Kathy Schuckman          ~Barbara Rowland        ~Steve Hull 

~Norma Johnson ~Penny Norton   ~Ray Peters 

~Lynn Shankland       ~Lorna Shade 

~Mary Lou Morrow ~Betty Klingele     

~Jane Clark ~Charles Rakers  

To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 

at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

This Week 
 

Mon. Oct 22:  Protecting God’s 

Children training at Blessed 

Sacrament 6-9 p.m. 

 

Tues. Oct. 23:  

 

Wed. Oct. 24:  8:30 Children’s 

Mass– 8th grade leading; After 

School Cooking Class & Art 

Class take place today; 

2:25 dismissal; 5th grade QND 

Halloween Party from 6:30-8:00 

p.m. 

 

Thurs. Oct. 25:  Bus Evacuation 

Drills. 
 

Fri. Oct. 26: First Quarter ends. 

 

MENU 
Monday: Beef stir fry, sea-

soned rice, peas & carrots, 

fruit, fortune cookie. 

Tuesday:  Kickin chicken nug-

gets, mashed potatoes/gravy, 

mixed veggies, fruit. 

Wednesday:  Bologna/cheese 

sandwich, celery/carrot/dip, 

chips, fruit. 

Thursday: Sausage pizza, gar-

den salad, fruit cup. 

Friday: Cinnamon apple oat-

meal, toast, hard boiled egg, 

orange slices. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     

 

 

 
 

  

 

ST. PETER SCHOOL PIZZA SALE 
       It’s Pizza Time!  Pizza sales will run through Monday, October 22nd.   

Last year our wonderful families sold 2840 pizzas.   Our goal is to reach 

3,000!  If we hit our goal of 3,000 pizzas sold, we will raise approximately 

$20,000 for the SPS Technology Fund!  All orders and money are due 

October 22nd.  This is our only official fundraiser for the school year.  

Please be sure to contact a St. Peter School student if you would like to purchase a pizza.  

Each pizza sells for $10 each.  Four choices are available for purchase:  cheese,         

sausage, pepperoni or combo (sausage & pepperoni).  Pizzas will be assembled on     

November 3rd. 

 

WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING AT SCHOOL? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

QCES  CURRICULUM MAPPING 

       The QCES teachers have started an exciting new initiative.  The teachers from 

Blessed Sacrament, St. Dominic, St. Francis and St. Peter are working together on curric-

ulum mapping.  The goals for this year are to create a common science curriculum pre-

school-eighth grade for the four schools and to provide collaboration time for the seventy-

three QCES teachers.  

       St. Peter teachers have been curriculum mapping the past seven years with local 

educational consultant and St. Peter parent Elizabeth Brown.  We are excited to continue 

our work with Elizabeth and to collaborate with the other three QCES schools.  The fund-

ing for the project was obtained through a Tracy Family Foundation grant. 

3rd & 5th grade learn 

about fire safety 
7th grade learn about real life 

financial situations during the 

Mad City Money session 

K-3 visited the  

Scholastic Book Fair 

8th grade left for 

the DC Trip 
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—Mass Servers— 
 

Weekday Masses, October 22-27: 
  8:00 a.m.  Rohan Dighe, Mia Robnett 
 

Saturday Mass, October 27: 
  5:00 p.m.  AJ & Madeline Miller 
 

Sunday Masses, October 28: 
  8:00 a.m.  Joshua & Daniel Dyer 

  9:30 a.m.  Andrea & Grant Lepper 

11:00 a.m.  Lizzie Strieker, Logan Gustison 

 

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

October 22-27:    
 

Lector:  Mary Brahler 
 

EMHC:  

John Ley, Kathy Harman 

Fr. Leo’s column continued 

 

 In light of Fr. Michel’s visit, we are hoping to 
present him with a banner for him to take back to Haiti 
with him and unveil it at Christmas to his parish.  It is 
our way of showing and expressing our love and sup-
port for our sister parish.  So please take some time af-
ter all the Masses to write your name and perhaps a 
brief message.  Since it will be Christmas time when he 
shows it to his people, we might wish a Merry Christ-
mas to them.  This might seem a little early, but this is 
our way of showing our care and concern with your 
names and a message shared.  Volunteers will be in the 
narthex to guide you in this expression of love. 

 

 A little reminder that Thursday, November 1st, 
is the Solemnity of All Saints and is a Holyday of Obli-
gation for all Catholics.  We will publish our Mass 
schedule in next week’s bulletin. 

 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:  Without stereo-
typing people, I just want to present to you this joke as 
it was given to me.  There were two blondes going to 
California for the summer.  They are about two hours 
into the flight and the pilot gets on the intercom and 
says, “We just lost an engine but it is all right we have 
three more but it will take us an hour longer.” 
 A half hour later the pilot gets on the intercom 
again and says, “We just lost anther engine but its all 
right.  We have two more.  It will take us another half 
hour though.” 
 One of the blondes says, “If we loose the two 
last engines, we will be up here all day.” 
My apologies to those born blonde or those who are 
made blonde by their beauti-
cians.   

 Amt. Assessed          

        2017    $139,489 .00       

      Paid        $  68,026.79 

                                 Amt Due: $ 71,462.21 
 

291 Parishioners have contributed as of 5/23/18 

       Mark Your Calendar  
 
 
 

Mon. Oct. 22:   
 

Tues. Oct. 23:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 

  Ladies Bible Study 9:00 a.m., Martha Jane Room 

  RCIA 7:00 p.m., Martha Jane Room 

  Ladies Cursillo 7:30 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer Room 
 

Wed. Oct. 24:  PSR 6:15 p.m., School 

  Ladies Cursillo 7:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer Room 
 

Thur. Oct. 25:  Cribbage 1:00 p.m., Martha Jane Room 

  St. Veronica’s Guild 1:00 p.m., Lower Level Conf. Room 
   

Fri. Oct. 26:        
    

Sat. Oct. 27:  Rosary 7:30 a.m., Church 
         

Sun. Oct. 28:  Daycare 9:30 a.m., Maria Goretti Room 

  Liturgy of the Word 9:30 a.m. Mass, Martha Jane Room  

 

 

 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 Oct. 14 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $1,061.93 $14,548.75 

Weekly Envelopes $33,465.80 $380,388.53 

Annual School Fund  $8,896.00 $134,573.00 

Holy Days $20.00 $3,120.50 

Totals $43,443.73 $532,630.78 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $512,000.00 

Difference $11,443.73 $20,630.78 

   

Diocesan Collections   
 

 

Haiti: $462     

World Mission: $20 

Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
 

Collected: $25,978.14 
 

   As of 10/14/2018 
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Parish in Action  
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Extravaganza – Get your Tickets Today!  
     The QND Extravaganza “RAIDER RODEO” will be held on Friday, November 16, 2018 at the Ambiance, 5225 

Kochs Lane. Doors will open at 6:00 p.m. Enjoy an evening with dinner and drinks (both beer and wine), and both 

live and silent auction items to benefit QND. The raffle grand prize is $3000.00 in cash, or 1 year QND tuition or 2 

years Catholic grade school tuition. Tickets are $60.00 each if purchased prior to October 26th or $65.00 after that 

date. Tickets are available online at: https://quincynotredame.ejoinme.org/extravaganza, in the Gene Grawe Store 

at the back of St. Peter’s Church, in the main office at QND, or by contacting Jeanne Anderson at: extravagan-

za@quincynotredame.org . 

     I want to thank all those who contribute their time, talent, and treasure to this important event which benefits our 

school in a number of ways.  

Haiti Sister Parish Corner 
 

     Father Michel continues to update us with pictures on recent projects in Haiti. Renovations 

are completed on the mission church in Garoty. And the Feed a Family project he started has begun. For 

$75 a month he provides a family of four with rice, beans, cornmeal, oil and spaghetti. This past Friday  

Father Michel was in town and met with the committee to discuss these updates and goals for the upcom-

ing year. 
 

     This weekend we are asking parishioners to write their names and/or a Christmas greeting on a banner 

in the narthex. Father Michel will take the banner with him and display it during the Christmas season.  
 

     If you would like to know more about the Sister Parish committee, please contact Marilena at 217-408-

2904. Thank you for your continued support of our Haiti sisters and brothers. 

If you are having trouble registering for FORMED through the App, please try to register in a web browser at 

www.cospq.formed.org. Once registration is complete, you may download and sign into the FORMED App to access the pro-

gramming. If you are still having trouble, please contact Gina at g.bergman@cospq.org. 

All Souls Day Remembrance 
 

  For those that use electronic tithing, please use this form.  Please return in the collection by October 28th.  

Please Print 
 

 

 

From: ______________________________________________________________ 

 

In Memory of:_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 


